MAULANA AZAD NATIONAL URDU UNIVERSITY Programme: DIPLOMA (NON-CBCS)

I-Semester Examinations (November/December-2017) Paper No: C/EC/CM/IT-101 Paper Title: ENGLISH

Time: 3 hours

Max. Marks: 70

PART – A

10X1 = 10

Answer all questions. All questions carry equal marks.

1. Write the synonym of the word given in the first column.

Truthful	Lie	Naughty	Honest	Mum
Intelligent	School	Teacher	Stupid	Clever
Lazy	Work	Idle	Bed	School
Mend	Break	Repair	Car	Spanner

2. Write the antonym of the word given in the first column.

Mad	Insane	Unmad	Sane	Sad
Brave	Courageous	Bold	Timid	Frank
Foe	Enemy	Relation	Friend	Fighter
Accept	Take	Find	Refuse	announce

3. Write suitable words for the following prefixes.

Prefix	word
co-	
inter-	
pre-	
un-	

4. Write suitable words for the following suffixes.

Suffix	word
-ful	
-er	
-ness	
-ment	

5. Make negative sentences for the following.

- a. He likes music.
- b. They live in the U.S.A.

6. Make meaningful sentences with the cues.

- a. We/buy/a car. (= The car is with us now.)
- b. It/started/raining again. (= It is raining now.)

7. Change the following sentences into simple past negative.

a. The bus arrived late.

- b. The room was clean.
- 8. Write the correct form of the verb given in the brackets.
 - a. One morning I (was sitting/sat) on a bench in a park, when many children (sitting/were sitting) on the grass. Some of them (ate/were eating) apples while the rest of them (were having/was having) bananas.
- 9. Imagine you are going on a tour starting tomorrow. Write sentences (in future tense) using the clues given.
 - a. Fly to Mumbai spend 2 days.
 - b. Go to Aganta by taxi come back the next day.
- 10. Write 2 sentences for the given pattern.
 - a. S + V + SC

5X6 = 30

Answer **any 5** questions. Each question carries SIX marks.

- 11. Write a paragraph describing a supermarket. (200 words)
- 12. Change the verbs given in brackets into passive in the story.

The battle of Haldighat was fought in the 16th century. Maharana Pratap (defeat) in this battle. A number of his soldiers (kill). His children (bring up) in the jungles. At night they slept in baskets which (hang) from trees. This(do) to protect them from tigers and wolves. The nights on which the baskets (hang) are still to be seen near Jawura.

13. Write sentences stating the location of any SIX places using a preposition in each sentence.

Cinema	Cinema Parking area			Bank		Hotel	
Railway st	tation Restaurant			Florist	Museum		
Shopping	Bus		Museum	Main			
complex	stand		Queue	Road			
			complex				
	Main Road						

14. Change the given sentences into questions using *do/does*.

- a. He speaks Hindi.
- b. You sing well.
- c. He loves cooking.
- d. She likes music.
- e. Our cat likes milk.
- f. He prays every morning.

15. Change the given sentences into questions using *did*.

- a. I liked the book.
- b. She visited her friend.
- c. We went to a movie.
- d. We finished the work.
- e. They read a lot.
- f. They wanted money.

16. Frame Wh-questions for the following statements.

1.Dhoni is a cricketer	Who?
2.She sang well.	How?
3.He met an old friend at the market.	a. Whom?
	b.Where?
4.India won the world cup in 1983.	When?
5.He came late because there was traffic	Why?
jam.	

17. Read the following passage and frame six Wh-questions.

Jagadish Chandra Bose was born on November 30, 1858. He conducted several experiments on plants. He established that plants have life. He invented an instrument called 'Cresco graph'. It was used to record the stimuli of the plants. He gave a series of lectures in India and abroad to raise funds for the research institute.

18. Correct the following sentences.

- a. My mother love me very much.
- b. I am having dinner now. Will i call you back later?
- c. I know were to go.
- d. My uncle has four son-in-laws.
- e. I met a N.S.S volunteer in your school.
- f. Padma is a cleverest girl in our institute.

PART – C

3X10 = 30

Answer **any 3** questions. Each question carries TEN marks.

- 19. Write an essay how we can improve English language. (500 words)
- 20. What information can you find in a dictionary? (500 words)
- 21. Write the procedure you have followed while conducting an experiment in your Physics laboratory. Use passive voice wherever possible. (500 words)

22. Write the correct sentences for the following.

- a. My uncle bought two dozens apples last night.
- b. Myself went to market yesterday.
- c. Santhosh and me are playing chess.
- d. I looked at me in the mirror.
- e. Smitha is wanting to buy a car.
- f. I wish we have a camera.
- g. If you run fast, you get the prize.
- h. Mahathi pays the fee tomorrow.
- i. Latha has bought books three days ago.
- j. Murali availed of the opportunity.

23. Read the following passage and answer the questions that follow:

Eating vegetables raw usually means that you get the nutrients, but old people and children or those suffering from certain stomach disorders, may not be able to digest them easily. Carrots are best eaten lightly cooked. Cooking breaks down the tough cellular walls, making beta-carotene more available for absorption by the body.

Carrots are an excellent source of beta-carotene, the plant form of Vitamin A. One of the first symptoms of rarely occurring Vitamin A deficiency is "night blindness" – the inability of the eyes to adjust to dim lighting or darkness. Vitamin A combines with a protein in the retina to form visual purple, a substance in the eye which is needed for night vision. If you are deficient in Vitamin A, just one carrot a day should be enough to improve your night vision.

Artificial supplements are no substitute are no substitute for good eating habits and most people will meet all their vitamin and mineral requirements by following a balanced diet. However a few people do need supplements. Pregnant women need folic acid; the elderly might require vitamin D and iron; and people with osteoporosis are often prescribed extra calcium.

- a. How should vegetables be eaten?
- b. Deficiency of Vitamin A causes.....
- c. According to the writer, Carrots.....
- d. How does a person get the nutrients?
- e. How can we avoid "night blindness"?

KEY

PART A

Answer all questions. All questions carry equal marks.

1. Write the synonym of the word given in the first column	Write the synonym of the word g	given in the first column.
--	---------------------------------	----------------------------

Truthful	Lie	Naughty	Honest	Mum
Intelligent	School	Teacher	Stupid	Clever
Lazy	Work	Idle	Bed	School
Mend	Break	<u>Repair</u>	Car	Spanner

2. Write the antonym of the word given in the first column.

Mad	Insane	Unmad	Sane	Sad
Brave	Courageous	Bold	<u>Timid</u>	Frank
Foe	Enemy	Relation	Friend	Fighter
Accept	Take	Find	Refuse	announce

3. Write suitable words for the following prefixes.

Prefix	word
co-	Co-operate
inter-	internet
pre-	prepaid
un-	unhappy

4. Write suitable words for the following suffixes.

Suffix	word
-ful	successful
-er	greater
-ness	kindness
-ment	management

5. Make negative sentences for the following.

- a. He likes music. *He does not like music*
- b. They live in the U.S.A. *They do not live in the U.S.A*

6. Make meaningful sentences with the cues.

- a. We/buy/a car. (= The car is with us now.) We have bought a car.
- b. It/started/raining again. (= It is raining now.) *It has started raining again.*
- 7. Change the following sentences into simple past negative.

- a. The bus arrived late. *The bus did not arrive late.*
- b. The room was clean. *The room was not clean.*

8. Write the correct form of the verb given in the brackets.

One morning I (<u>was sitting</u>/sat) on a bench in a park, when many children (sitting/<u>were sitting</u>) on the grass. Some of them (ate/<u>were eating</u>) apples while the rest of them (<u>were having</u>/was having) bananas.

- 9. Imagine you are going on a tour starting tomorrow. Write sentences (in future tense) using the clues given.
- a. Fly to Mumbai spend 2 days. I will fly to Mumbai and will spend two days.
- b. Go to Ajanta by taxi come back the next day. *I will go to Ajanta by taxi and will come back the next day.*
- 10. Write 2 sentences for the given pattern.

a. S + V + SC

He is a doctor The tea is hot.